

Alumni Update: 01/04/2024

Dear Alumni,

I hope this message finds you well. As we embark on this new quarter, I'd like to update you on some key developments and initiatives within our Alumni Association.

Annual Insurance Reminder: A gentle reminder to all Alumni to pay for their annual insurance, 265k which runs from July 2023 to June 2024.

Subscription Renewal: We encourage all Alumni to renew their subscriptions, with a subscription fee of 50k. Your continued support is essential in driving our association forward and facilitating our various projects and programs, please pay via





and for the Diaspora

'Chat with the Executive' Highlights January 2024: During our recent 'Chat with the Executive' session, several action points were agreed upon:

Land Title Updates: We are awaiting communication from the head teacher regarding the status of the college land titles. Rest assured, we are actively addressing this issue and will keep you informed of any developments.

Investment Opportunities: We have identified investment opportunities and are exploring options to maximize returns for both individuals and the Alumni Association. Please refer to the attached document for further details.

Namasagali college Alumni Association (NCAA) Executive Board 2023-2026

Maureen Mwagale | Board Chairperson Eric Byenkya | Vice Board Chairperson Victoria Kweidhusa | Executive Board Secretary Catherine 'Kate' Tabingwa | Executive Treasurer Tel + 447778532675 | + 256772422345 | +447896545522 | Email: NamasagaliallumniAssociation @gmail.com

STRIVE REGARDLESS

Website Launch: Our website is now live, serving as a central hub for communication and updates. Please bookmark it for easy access, as we will be utilizing it extensively for future communications. www.namasagalicolledgealumni.org

Appointment of Farm Manager: We are pleased to announce the appointment of Mr. Tampa as the farm manager/consultant, following collaborative discussions with the College Board. Mr. Tampa brings a wealth of experience and expertise to his role, and we look forward to his contributions in managing the school farm and estate.

Academic Quality Improvement: The Quality Improvement team met in February. James Bato went to the school and met the teachers. Actions were agreed to be taken forward by: the school administration, the Board of Governors Academic Committee, and the Alumni.

Community Engagement: A group of students, led by Generation Zi Aron Kawongolo, visited the Kyabazingas palace to assess the trees planted In December 2023 as a gift for the Kyabazingas wedding. Additional trees were planted to replenish those lost due to insufficient watering.



Reunion Events: The 70's kids enjoyed a memorable reunion with schools like Gayaza, Buddo, and Mwiri, culminating in a delightful dinner dance at Protea Hotel.

The guest speaker Maggi Kigozi challenged Men to take their role by training and equipping the boy child. She said that they ladies are doing their role to the girl child how could men expect them again to engage the boy child she also reminded them that "retirement is not easy but one needs to find alternative work and for her gardening is among those "

"I left when dancing had started- I danced one song but since I was representing you Mama Alumni, I had to eat like a diplomat not over filling my plate and danced like a prince -one song" Robinson Kalanzi Class 74'76







Our younger cohort Generation Zi will be reuniting on the 20th April at the school. they are naming It home coming. They will need loads of support from the older Alumni.



Swimming Pool Renovation: Work on the swimming pool has commenced under the leadership of Mr. Kawooya Kasule, an esteemed Namasagali Alumni and teacher. His dedication to our alma mater is truly commendable.



Alumni Visit: We concluded the first quarter of 2024 with a visit to the school to express our gratitude to the current teachers for their dedication and hard work despite challenging conditions. Many thanks to those who made it to the college. The teachers were pleased with the visit and asked that we engage more often. Programs of zoom meetings will be put in place for this. We got a cash contribution of 810,000 and a beautiful cake, bus plus fuel and driver, matooke in kind.









Financial Update: We have finally gained access to our bank account after a long delay in accessing a resolution from URSB and changing of the signatures.

Our current bank balance as of end of February 2024 follows:

Subscription: 22,393,046 (minus 6890000 to be paid to UAP for the Insurance)

Admin Block: 31,892,027

Swimming Pool: 7,100,000 (minus 500,000) USA Account: 42,548,00 (Admin block)

Library: 5,548,000 Others: 12,394,154 Total: 121,875,227

Please note that most of this money is ringfenced for certain projects.

We also raised money for the Farm mangers house totaling 4,670,000. Renovation will start in the coming weeks.

We are still waiting for permission from the ministry to demolish the old building. I have spoken to the Permanent Secretary and she has promised to speed up the process. Meanwhile, we are seeking permission to put this money in a savings scheme like UAP for now.

Thank you for your continued support and commitment to our Alma Mater. Together, we can make a significant impact and contribute to the growth and development of our beloved college.

Best regards

Munagele

Maureen Mwagale (Mama Alumni)
Chair Namasagali College Alumni Association

Namasagali college Alumni Association (NCAA) Executive Board 2023-2026

Maureen Mwagale | Board Chairperson Eric Byenkya | Vice Board Chairperson Victoria Kweidhusa | Executive Board Secretary Catherine 'Kate' Tabingwa | Executive Treasurer

Sarah Lubega | Executive Project Coordinator
Male Ahmed Kamya | Executive Diaspora Coordinator

Vacant | Executive Communication

Tel + 447778532675 | + 256772422345 | +447896545522 | Email: NamasagaliallumniAssociation @gmail.com

STRIVE REGARDLESS